At An Audit Meeting / Work Session
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 10th day of August, 2005

Roll Call:                    Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                     George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                     Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                     James E. Manley, Councilman

                                     Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:               Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                      James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                      Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                      Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Bill Fried, Representative from Exeter 

      Builders
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      8b. Temporary Clerical

      9f. Animal Control Building / New Furnace and Public Service Building / New 

           Boiler

      14. Recreation Advisory Board

4.    Approval of Audit

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Audit as presented in 

      the amount of $833,027.31, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

       aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
5.    Assessor’s Office:  Warwick Savings Bank Certiorari Settlement

      This is a request from Hacker & Murphy, LLP, the Town’s Tax Counsel, to approve 

      the Certiorari Settlement with Warwick Savings Bank.  The proposed settlement 
      agreement will be for 2004 only, with a reduction of $67,100.00 in their tax 

      assessment.  The legal costs would far exceed the settlement costs.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Tax Certiorari 
      Settlement with Warwick Savings Bank for the year 2004 in the amount of 
      $67,100.00, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

6.    Personnel:  Administrative Aide

      This is a request from Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, to approve the 

      position of Administrative Aide, which was created in April, 2003.  The work in her 

      department has increased substantially over the last few years and is at a critical 

      point.  This would be a part time, non-union, level 2, confidential position.  Mrs. 

      Smith has $18,461.00 in her 2005 budget to cover the salary for the remainder of the 

      year.  The hourly rate would be $12.50.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Roseanne Smith, 

      Administrative Assistant, to start the hiring process for the Administrative Aide 
      position, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
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7.    Police:

      a. Computer Maintenance

      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe to approve the maintenance contract for 
      his Records Management System, with Admit Computer Services, Inc.  He has fifteen 
      years worth of data in the system and would not like to lose any of that for lack of 
      maintenance.  The cost for a year, which starts 8/1/05 and ends 7/31/06, is 
      $27,540.00, which he has in his 2005 budget. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the maintenance contract 

      with Admit Computer Services, Inc., in the amount of $27,540.00 for one year 

      commencing 8/1/05 until 7/31/06, seconded by Councilman Manley. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      b. Voluntary Donation of Sick Time
      This is a request from the Chief of Police and his lieutenants to see if they would be 

      allowed to donate any of their sick time.  It was not specified in the original request 

      whether or not administrative positions would be allowed to donate their time.  This 

      needs the Board’s approval.  Councilman Woolsey feels that when this happens, it 

      almost gives the impression that administration condones someone running out of 

      sick time and we will give them the time.  It is not a good precedent but he will vote 

      for it.    
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request from the Chief 

      of Police and his lieutenants, to voluntarily donate their sick time, seconded by 

      Councilman Manley.  
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 
      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 
      Supervisor Booth also asked the Board to approve an additional twenty working days 

      of leave for Sgt. Spencer.  Chief Charles Kehoe explained that Sgt. Spencer is hoping 

      to come back to work on limited duty after he has had a few tests done in September 

      and the doctor gives his approval.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the additional twenty 

      working days for Sgt. Spencer, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Councilman Manley wants to commend Chief Kehoe and his fellow officers for 
      donating the time they have.  Councilman Woolsey wants people to save their time 

      because you never know when you are going to need it.  Chief Kehoe asked about the 

      Sick Time Bonus that is paid for not using sick time.  Would donating the time affect 
      this for the officers who have donated time?  Supervisor Booth believes it should not.
8.    Code Compliance:    

      a. 25 Westwood Drive Cleanup

      This is a request from Tom Dubetsky, Code Compliance, to approve the quote from 
      Charlie Bond, Highland, NY, for $300.00 for cutting the grass which needs to be 

      double / triple cut and to mulch the clippings for 25 Westwood Drive.  The home 
      owner had passed away and there were no known survivors to take over.  Elizabeth 
      Greene, Receiver of Taxes, spoke up and mentioned that the Surrogate Court is in the 
      process of appointing an administrator for this property.  Supervisor Booth said in the 

      meantime we need to keep the property presentable.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the quote from Charlie 

      Bond, in the amount of $300.00 for the work that needs to be done at 25 Westwood 

      Drive, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
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      b. Code Compliance Temporary Employee

      This is a request from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to hire a 

      temporary clerical employee for thirty days to commence on August 16, 2005.  This 

      will help cover the department during vacation time.  This position will cost $15.10 

      per hour to be paid to the temp agency. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the temporary clerical 
      position for thirty days for Code Compliance, to commence on August 16, 2005 at a 
      rate of $15.10 per hour, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
9.    Engineering:

      a. Elms Farm Outside User Agreement

      Lou Powell, Engineer from Eustance & Horowitz, representing Elms Farm, came 
      forward for this item.  This is a request for an outside user agreement for the Elms 
      Farm Subdivision between Wells Road and Fostertown Road.  This is one of the 
      projects that has been approved by the City of Newburgh.  They have a meeting with 
      the DEC on August 24, 2005 about the retention ponds and storm water management.  
      This would be part of the Gidney Ave. Sewer District.  There are twelve lots in the 

      district already and there are a total of fifty seven lots.  Councilman Manley wanted to 

      know if the issues that were previously brought up were taken care of:  sight distance 

      and the retention pond issue.  Mr. Powell said there is a sight easement for that 

      property and the retention ponds have been corrected because there will be a drainage 

      district.  Before that the DEC has to let them know what will be allowed in the 

      wetland buffer.  The Board would like to know the financial picture of the Gidney 

      Ave. Sewer District and what is the potential cost of signing up.  James Osborne, 
      Town Engineer, explained that this is an old request.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the 
      Town asked Mr. Osborne to explain where the sewer would be going.  Mr. Osborne 
      said there is an existing main that goes down Rt. 32 and is a facility of the Gidney 
      Ave. Sewer District, then to the connection at the Dix Ave. pump station, then to the 

      connection on South Street on down to the City of Newburgh Plant.  There is a line 

      already on Wells Road and it will connect to that one.  The Board would like to know 

      the financial status of the Gidney Sewer District before they make any decision. They 

      would like to know how much is in the Gidney Ave. Sewer District Capital Reserve 

      to see how much is there to help pay for the improvements.  They would like to see 

      everything on the table also.  Mr. Osborne said he will get some number crunching 

      done and bring it back to the Board, such as how much is currently in the district, 
      how much in fees have been collected from outside users and a ball park figure on the 

      potential costs of the up sizing for the necessary improvements.    
      b. Neversink Drive Sewer Pipe Replacement

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that the TV inspection report done in 2004 
      identified a severely deteriorated pipe in upper Neversink Drive which is located in 

      the Algonquin Sewer District.  The portion of the pipe in question is directly below an 

      existing RCP drainage pipe.  Standard excavating would involve special and costly 

      measures.  Stearns and Wheler is recommending the use of pipe bursting to replace 

      the pipe.  The price for this is comparable.  Stearns and Wheler’s proposal design 
      engineering services and construction management and inspections is $13,250.00.  

      This sewer district has approximately $180,000.00 in unallocated funds which can be 

      used for the design and the actual construction.  
      Councilman Manley is recusing himself from this item; because he has an employee 
      that lives in that area.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the proposal from Stearns 
      and Wheler for their design services for the I & I Reduction Program – Pipe Bursting 
      / Replacement for the Algonquin Sewer District in the amount of $13,250.00, 
      seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – abstain; Mr. 
      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 abstention.
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      c. Chadwick Lake Intake Screen Replacement

      This is a request from James Osborne, Town Engineer, to go out to bid for the 

      Chadwick Lake Filter Plant Intake Screen Replacement.  The plans and specifications 
      have been sent to the Orange County Department of Health for their review and 
      approval.  We anticipate receiving their approval within the next 4 to 6 weeks.  We 
      would like to advertise in the Sentinel on 8/16/05 and in the Mid Hudson Times on 
      8/17/05, have the bid opening on 9/13/05 at 2:00 P.M., award the bid on 9/19/05 and 
      have the signing of the contract on 9/29/05 at 10:00 a.m.  The cost for this project is 

      $50,000.00 +.  The funds would have to come from the Interfund line item.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the bid schedule as 

      mentioned above for the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant Intake Screen Replacement, with 

      the funds to be taken out of the Interfund line Item, seconded by Councilman 

      Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      d. Colden Park Sewer Plant Property

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that we have the boundary and topographic 

      survey for the Colden Park Wastewater Treatment Property.  The survey shows the 

      pumping station, the stream that runs through there and it shows several 

      encroachments from neighboring properties.  We now can market the property.  
      Supervisor Booth explained that we had the appraisal done, and as a whole it is worth 

      between $200,000.00 to $300,000.00 and it is in the R3 zone.  We need to decide if 
      we are going to sell it as a whole and let a developer take it to the Planning Board.  
      Supervisor Booth and Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, have been discussing the 
      Town being the applicant, going to the Planning Board and submitting a subdivision 
      and selling a prepackaged subdivision to a developer.  Councilman Piaquadio asked if 
      we ever came up with a figure to do the repairs to Colden Park.  Supervisor Booth 
      said between $500,000.00 and $800,000.00.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained 
      that we have a confirmed $165,000.00 in repairs.  Mr. Osborne will put together data 
      on a potential subdivision and bring this back to the Board for a decision. 
      e. Asbestos Monitoring Proposal

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve QuES&T, Inc. for 

      asbestos abatement monitoring for the asbestos removal in the Assessor / Receiver of 

      Taxes offices.  The cost is $3,580.00.  This is required under New York State Labor 

      Laws.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve QuES&T, Inc. for asbestos 

      abatement monitoring in the amount of $3,580.00, seconded by Councilman 

      Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      f. Animal Control Building – New Furnace / Public Service Building – New 

       Boiler Bid

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to go out to bid for a new 

      furnace and boiler.  The Board has bonded $50,000.00 to replace these items and with 

      the upcoming heating season, we need to replace them soon.  Mr. Osborne would like 

      to advertise for Bids in the Sentinel on 8/16/05 and in the Mid Hudson Times on 

      8/17/05, open bids on 9/9/05 and to award the contract on 9/19/05.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the above bid schedule, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 
      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
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10.   Planning Board:

      a. Landscape Estimate and Inspection Fee for Ghikas Landscaping

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate for landscaping for the 

      Lands of Ghikas in the amount of $7,418.00 plus an inspection fee of $2,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the cost estimate for 
      Landscaping for the Lands of Ghikas in the amount of $7,418.00 plus an inspection 
      fee of $2,000.00, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      b. Landscape Bond and Inspection Fee for Double R Equities
      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate for landscaping for 

      Double R Equities in the amount of $27,780.00, with an inspection fee of $2,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the cost estimate for 
      Landscaping for Double R Equities in the amount of $27,780.00, with an inspection 
      fee of $2,000.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      c. Landscape Estimate and Inspection Fee For Vantage Construction
      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate for landscaping for 

      Vantage Construction in the amount of $5,340.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the cost estimate for 

      Landscaping for Vantage Construction in the amount of $5,340.00, with an inspection 

      fee of $2,000.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – abstain; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 abstention.
      d. Sidewalks

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, presented samples of municipal sidewalk codes 

      (see attached) for the Town Board to get an idea what other municipalities are doing.
      The real topic for consideration is whether or not you are going to adopt the Planning 

      Board’s suggestion with respect to acquiring sidewalks.  Henceforth all subdivisions 

      and site plans would be subject to your decision.  Supervisor Booth said there have 

      been many discussions and the biggest one seems to be the maintenance of the 

      sidewalks.  We talked about sidewalk districts.  Councilman Woolsey feels in some 

      areas we need to keep a rural atmosphere.  Supervisor Booth said we need design 

      standards.  In our Comprehensive Plan, we have design standards for commercial 

      buildings and this something we need to move forward on.  We need to have a 

      starting point.  Councilman Piaquadio said he was in favor of sidewalks if the 
      Homeowners’ Association maintained them but if there is no Homeowners’     

      Association he wouldn’t want the Town to be responsible for them.  If it was up to the 

      homeowner to maintain them, just look at the City of Newburgh, they are never 

      shoveled or maintained.  Supervisor Booth explained that is why a sidewalk district 
      would be good.  We have only one chance at this.  Councilman Piaquadio said if we 

      decide on this, will it be one side of the street or both sides?  Supervisor Booth said 
      we have to realize we are no longer a rural area with farms, we are suburbia.  

      Councilman Manley agrees with the suburbia part but we still have parts of the Town 

      that aren’t developed yet and are still rural.  Supervisor Booth meant only the 

      developed areas.  Councilman Manley said we shouldn’t have a Townwide Sidewalk 
      District, but identify where we would like the Sidewalk Districts.  Councilman 

      Benedict asked if the Planning Board was polled to get their opinions on this because 

      he had asked certain members of the Planning Board and what he was told it not 

      an unanimous decision.  Councilman Piaquadio said what throws him off is the 
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      maintenance issue.  He would like to have the Highway Superintendent’s opinion of 

      this.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, mentioned that if this is what the Board 

      wants, the determination of who is going to enforce this needs to be addressed.  

      Councilman Woolsey said that where we need sidewalks, we probably will never 

      have them.  Councilman Manley said that if we decide on sidewalks then we need to 

      decide on the boundaries and who will be paying for them.  Mark Taylor, Attorney 

      for the Town, explained that we have two concepts.  One is simply a district that is 

      created where sidewalks are imposed within a subdivision or site plan to finance the 

      maintenance of that district.  The second concept is the establishment of a District 

      Fund for capital improvements for sidewalks and to determine the benefited area for 

      those sidewalks.  For this we would need an Engineer’s report, estimate costs and 
      then go through a referendum process and get comptroller approval.  Councilman 

      Woolsey asked Jim Osborne, Town Engineer about the sidewalk in Meadow Winds, 

      that goes down to Rt. 52, who will maintain them once we take over the road?  Mr. 
      Osborne said, good question.  He believes the Homeowners Association(s) by virtue 
      of their offering may have responsibility for that sidewalk.  Mr. Osborne explained 
      that the sidewalk in Meadow Winds was put in primarily for the children to get to the 
      bus stop on Route 52.  Mr. Taylor explained that the Board has the ability to impose a 

      Code Chapter that will impose maintenance responsibility of existing sidewalks on 

      the abutting owners.  The Board wants to hear more before they vote on this.      
11.   Comprehensive Plan (Option A or B)
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that he has been corresponding with 
      members of the Board and the Consultant in respect to the response to the comments 

      on zoning.  The Board indicated they wish to include in the Final Generic 

      Environmental Impact Statement the response that they want to rezone the areas that 

      were currently R3 and R2 to the west of the boundary running through the Town to 

      R1.  Those areas were identified by the Planning Consultant as being Colden Park, 
      Fleetwood / Holiday Park, Meadow Hill West, the western subdivision on Orange 
      Lake as well as the south east and eastern area of Orange Lake that are currently 
      zoned R3.   Mr. Taylor said he has responses from Councilman Benedict and 
      Supervisor Booth in regard to their favoring excluding those developed properties. 

      Councilman Woolsey wishes to include them all within the R1 rezoning.  Councilman 

      Piaquadio has indicated that he favors including them all, however those areas that 

      are currently developed and have water and sewer service can be changed to R2 as 

      opposed to R1 or remaining R2.  Councilman Manley hasn’t arrived at a conclusion 
      as of yet.  Councilman Piaquadio explained that with Option A, R3 becomes R1 in all 

      areas.  Once it is built out, it will not inconvenience the residents in that area by 

      having to go to the Zoning Board when they want to do something.  In years to come, 

      these areas will remain R3 and some developer will buy ten homes and give 
      themselves enough acreage to put sixty units on ten acres.  Supervisor Booth 
      explained that he has spoken to Grace Cardone, Zoning Board Chairman, and they are 
      becoming over- burdened with applications with small changes that don’t make the 
      set backs.  Councilman Woolsey feels we should scrutinize these postage stamp lots.  
      We have Brighton Green, which is not even developed yet, looking for five variances.  
      We can’t keep doing this.  The concensus of the Board is to go with Option A.  The 
      summary of this is that all areas that are currently in the R3 & R2 to the west of a line 
      that extends north from 17K between the residents of Fletcher Drive and Industrial 
      Park, the back line will come through to Rt. 84, west along Rt. 84 until it hits Fletcher 
      Drive, then from Fletcher Drive it goes north until it hits Meadow Hill Rd., then west 

      to Monarch Dr., it follows Monarch Dr. down to Rt. 52, then east on Rt. 52 down to 

      Adams Rd. & Hickory Hill Rd., north to Mountainview Ave.  Mr. Taylor explained 

      that the R3 & R2 zoning allows for multi family uses in R3 and smaller lot sizes in 

      R2 & R3 depending on the availability of water and sewer.  R1 is the smallest use 

      which requires a 40,000 square foot minimum lot size. 
12.   Insurance:  Notice of Claim

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that during the Supervisor’s vacation, 

      his secretary retained SME adjusters to examine the Sotanski property for reported 

      water damage from a water main break.  The adjustor’s invoice is $322.75 with a 
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      report of his claim of $4,314.36 which is much higher than the reported claim of 

      $3,872.01.  This was due to the Town’s water main breaking on March 16, 2005.  
      There was a period of time from the water main break and when the adjustor went to   

      the home because there was no response from the Department Head.  The damage 
      was done to the structure and to personal property in the basement.  The Board is 
      dissatisfied that they were not advised of this claim earlier.   The procedures 
      that are currently followed with respect to claims that are identified as falling under 
      our deductible are not always followed.  Mr. Taylor wanted to let the Board know 

      that a voucher will be in the next Audit and he didn’t want the Board to question it.  

      The Board would like the claimant to sign an affidavit stating they have not received 

      reimbursement from their insurance company.
13.   EDZ: Economic Development Zones

      Councilman Woolsey wanted to give the Board an update.  The state changed the 

      EDZ plan all together.  They have asked the municipalities what they want.  It will be 

      set up with the three municipalities and, for lack of a better word, a blob.  They have 

      to be one unit and no more sub-districts of lines running in the middle of the road.  

      We can join up on Rt. 52 if the City of Newburgh has EDZ coming up Dupont and 

      they give their consent to hook that property in with ours on Rt. 52.  The Board needs 

      to think about where they want to enlarge our area.  It can only be one blob.  New 

      Windsor is going for the property on Stewart and also looking for some EDZ property 

      on Rt. 32, which they would have to hook on with the City of Newburgh.  

      Councilman Woolsey said he has to set up a meeting with the Supervisor and Bill 

      Trumball, who is the Chairman, so we can tell the EDZ in writing, which has to be 

      done by October, to be forwarded to the state.  The state is going to be very strict with 
      the criteria for EDZ.  If an outfit comes in and is going to offer two hundred jobs in a 

      certain locality, the state will step in and say okay we will make them EDZ.  This 

      Board needs to decide where we would like to connect.
14.   Recreation Advisory Board
      a. Playground Proposal
      Ed Babcock, Chairman of the Recreation Advisory Board, came forward and 

      presented two proposals for the Town Board to look over for additional pieces for  

      playground equipment at Chadwick Lake.  This proposal will quadruple the size of 

      the playground.  The proposals are handicap accessible and meet federal guidelines.  
      These proposals need to go out to bid.  The approximate price for the playground is 
      $70,000.00 and $112,000.00 for the underlaying.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, and 
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, were asked to look over the proposal (specs and 

      plans) so the Town will be able to go out to bid.  This price does not include black 

      fencing which will cost about $7,500.00 installed.  (For specific information on 

      proposal, see Supervisor.) 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Attorney for the Town 

      and our Town Engineer to look over the specifications for the playground equipment 

      and then make their recommendations so the Town can go out to bid, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      b. Minutes of Last Recreation Advisory Board Meeting

      Councilman Benedict explained that he read the minutes to the last Advisory Board 

      Meeting and there is a question from one of the Board members whether or not he 

      was going to be reappointed.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to thank Anthony Garzione, Recreation 
      Advisory Board member, but he will not be reappointed to another term, seconded by 
      Councilman Woolsey .  
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – abstain: Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 abstention. 
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      Councilman Benedict explained that we have additional names that we will consider 
      at the next Audit / Workshop Meeting.  Supervisor Booth asked for a list of the 

      Recreation Advisory Board members and their terms.  Mrs. Black said he will get it 

      in the morning.  Anthony Garzione spoke up at this time.  He enjoyed working with 

      the Recreation Advisory Board these past few years and he felt they were diligent in 

      trying to improve Recreation in the Town of Newburgh.  (Further comments on tape.)
Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn the Audit Meeting / Work 

      Session of August 10, 2005 at 10:18 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

___________________________     by     _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk               Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

